Lee Recreation Commission





August 21, 2012
Present: Phil Sanborn, Dawn Genes, Geoff Carlton, Dave Young
Guest:  Bert West
Secretary’s Report
The last meeting was on June 4.  Minutes were distributed at the end of June and reviewed by members.  Minutes were approved.
Treasurer’s Report
There has been recent information provided to the Rec Commission on the handling of monies remaining from warrant articles that are accomplished under budget.  The Rec Commission thought that it was a “use or lose” situation.  Thinking this, Geoff had arranged to prepay for concrete for the future pavilion.  This cannot be done so therefore, the concrete company has been contacted in writing to return the prepayment.  When warrant articles specify that monies are to come from the Recreation Trust Fund then if under budget, the monies remain in the trust fund to be available for future warrant requests.
Pick Up Basketball

Bert West discussed policies for the Pick-Up Basketball program.  Bert has signed up with Oyster River School District.  They want a certificate of insurance to use the Mast Way gym for basketball.  For the program at Mast Way participants must be 18 years old or older and registration forms will be required.  There is no fee at this time.  The schedule at Mast Way is from 7 to 9 pm on Tuesdays Thursdays and Sundays.  This is coed basketball.

There are participants from Newmarket and Epping that have been coming.  If more players are needed this is not a problem but if there are more than enough players then playing time needs to go to the Lee players.  It was discussed if there should be a fee to play or a fee just for out-of-town players.  The fee could go towards equipment, a first aid kit, etc.  

There have been players at the basketball court at Little Rive r Park.  Bert said some of the kids who play there have wished for a bicycle rack. Current schedule: Tuesday, Thursdays and Sundays from 6 pm to 8 pm.

Should someone be in charge?  Should this person serve as a basketball reps on the lee recreation commission?  This person could be an alternate on the Recreation Commission.
Action Items:  

1. Create registration/liability form – Bert West
2. Check prices on bicycle racks – Dawn Genes
3. Obtain a name for a basketball rep on the Rec Commission – Bert West
4. Get basketball volunteers to rake back the rocks at the edge of the court – Bert West
Pavilion at Little River Park

Discussion took place on getting organized to build a pavilion at the park.  The selectmen have indicated full support of this.  The proposed dimensions are  32X60.
Action Items:

1. By October meeting, have draft of budget, warrant article, pictures of other pavilions

2. Late October, host a public meeting to show draft drawings and plans, gather input and ideas

3. Prepare final drawings and budgets for warrant article and town meeting March of 2013

4. Obtain engineering stamps on all designs

Electrical Work at Little River Park

Randy Stevens has worked hard to get ready for PSNH to get power from the pole to the new electrical shed.  There has been a delay in finding the right panel.  A “Square D” panel was found for $717.  There will be an outlet on outside of shed, two outlet receptacles on the inside, one near the big pine, under the driveway and near the pavilion and another to the well next spring.  

Geoff motioned to spend up to $1,500 for addition electrical to include but not limited to conduit wire, electrical outlets, security boxes, weather shields, etc.  Phil seconded.  To come from the revolving account (as capital expenditure).  Motion passed

Information Kiosk at Little River Park
Andrew Wilson of Wilson design was to build the information kiosk for $1,200 but his new estimate is $2,500.  He was paid$999 for the entrance sign.  The information kiosk will be much more complex and include more features and a shingled roof.  There have been other projects that Andrew has assisted with and has not charged for.  However, since the price is over $1,000 two other quotes will be needed before this can be voted on.  Members will seek two other bids.
Little River Park Map

Dawn made a motion to spend up to $900 have a park map made that will be used at the information kiosk.  This will be done by a landscape architect and include installed and planned features of the park.  Funds to come from revolving fund as capital expenditure.  Phil seconded. Motion passed.
Other Little River Park Improvements

Dawn made a motion to spend up to $700 for designs for rain gardens at Little River Park.  Rain gardens slow and use runoff water and double as attractive planted areas.  The muddy spot near the parking lot and the swales near the basketball court will be worked on first.   Geoff seconded.  Funds to come from Warrant article 18 Playground, Phase III funds.  Motion passed.
Dawn made a motion to spend up to $750 for a playground design at Little River Park.   The plan will include landscaping plans, natural play areas, bank stabilization designs and a pathway to the baseball field from the parking lot. Dave seconded it.  Funds to come from Warrant article 18 Playground, Phase III funds.  Motion passed.

Recreation Commission Authorities
Discussion on the authorities of the recreation commission and the powers of the Recreation Commission.  It has been suggested by the Town Administrator that the selectmen and the recreation commission meet in a non-public session to discuss authorities, procedures for volunteers, contracts, etc.  The recreation commission agreed that a meeting such as this would be a good idea.
The meeting adjourned at 9:57
Next meeting will be on Monday, September 3 (Labor Day)
